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55 Haw-Kang Road, Yangmingshan,

Taipei City, Taiwan, 11192 R.O.C.

Dear Admission Office,
I am glad to recommend my student, Mr. Chia-Chen Tsai, to your graduate school. I was Mr. Tsai’s advisor in my research team when he studied in Electrical Engineering Department of Chinese Culture University. Moreover, I have taught him several curricula including Linear Algebra, Engineering Mathematics, Numerical Analysis, Electromagnetics, and Electromagnetic Waves. He kept good scores in these courses constantly. Mr. Tsai had outstanding performance with an extraordinary ability in math formulation. 
As his junior year in college, Mr. Tsai joined in my research team of photonic crystal waveguides and completed several papers which were published in several SCI/EI journals. His major work is to develop computer programs with Matlab. And then he played a key role in my team. During his research time, Mr. Tsai expressed good attitude, as well as his collaboration with his teammates to accomplish the task. As a result, I am absolutely confident in his research and learning competencies, so I support him to advance his scholarship at your esteemed school.
Chia-Chen Tsai has the backgrounds of photonic crystals and fiber optics. His academic journal papers published in past years are listed as follows. The first one is, Transmission spectra of T-junction photonic crystal waveguides, which was published on the December issue of Journal of Optical Communications (EI) in 2005. The second one is, Comparison of three L-shaped bent photonic crystal waveguides, which was published on the February issue of Fiber and Integrated Optics (SCI) in 2006. And the third one is, Comparison of three L-shaped bent photonic crystal waveguides, was published on the June issue of Journal of Optical Communications in 2006. Furthermore, Mr. Tsai also presented a paper, Simple improvement for transmission efficiency of T-junction photonic crystal waveguides, in the 2006 Symposium of Photonic Devices and System Application (SPDSA '06). He is the only undergraduate student that published a paper in this international symposium.
To summarize the above description, I believe Mr. Tsai is qualified to be part of the research team in your school. And hence, I firmly recommend him to submit application to your school.
Sincerely yours,

Professor

Dr. Keh-Yi Lee

Electrical Engineering Department.

Chinese Culture University

kyleentu@ms52.hinet.net

